
CITY OF BOZEMAN 
Bozeman, Montana 

Department of Public Works 

Street Address: 20 E Olive St  Mailing Address: PO Box 1230, Bozeman, MT 59771-1230 
P: 406.582.2273  F: 406.582.2263  TDD: 406.582.2301 

 

 

 

 

October 14, 2015 

Re: North Wallace Public Meeting 

Dear Neighbor: 

This letter is a reminder of the upcoming Public Meeting and to share a website that one of 

your neighbors was kind enough to create for this project. The public meeting is scheduled 

for Thursday, October 22nd at 5:30 pm in the Commission Room at City Hall, 121 North 

Rouse Avenue. We will provide an update on the project and ask for your feedback.   

David Viciedo, a North Wallace resident, developed a website for the purpose of keeping 

residents informed of the progress being made on this project. Please visit 

www.viciedo.com/north-wallace-traffic-calming/ for more information.  

If you have any questions, please contact us at 582-2273.  

Sincerely, 

       

Craig Woolard, P.E., Ph.D.  

Director of Public Works      
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WALLACE STREET SCHEDULE 

 

Notice to Proceed    Completed 

Topographical survey   In progress 

1st public meeting    Completed 

2nd public meeting    10/22/2015 

3rd public meeting    12/15/2015 

Final design submittal   2/1/16 

Project bid     March 2016 

Construction complete   Fall 2016 


